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             PHILIPPINES
Human Rights Council

31st session of the Working Group on the Universal Periodic Review

UPR of the REPUBLIC OF THE CONGO 
14 November 2018
Thank you, Mister President. The Philippines warmly welcomes the delegation of the Congo to this UPR session.  

The Philippines commends the Congo for its ratification of a number of human rights conventions since its last UPR in 2013.
My delegation notes that the Congo’s constitutional and legal frameworks provide for gender parity and women’s advancement. We welcome the approval of a national action plan in May 2018 to implement Security Council resolution 1325 on women and peace and security, in recognition of the effective role played by women in peaceful conflict resolution. 
As a member of the Platform for Human Rights Education, the Philippines welcomes the government’s efforts in developing curricula and manuals for teaching civic education at primary and secondary schools, as well as training modules for its police and military force. 
In a constructive spirit, we recommend: 
1. Continue the implementation of initiatives on human rights awareness-raising, education, and training; 
2. Continue legislative guarantees to ensure the protection and promotion of the rights of women; and 
3. Further strengthen efforts in preventing and combating gender-based violence.
The Philippines wishes the Congo every success in this third cycle UPR process. 
Thank you, Mister President. END
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